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Members of the committee, thank you for the opportunity to submit comments regarding the

proposed ban on flavored tobacco products. My name is Guy Bentley, and I am the director of

consumer freedom at the Reason Foundation, a 501(c)3 nonprofit think tank.

The intention to limit tobacco use, especially among youth, is to be applauded. However, the

evidence shows that banning flavored tobacco products pushes sales to other jurisdictions,

increases the illicit tobacco trade, and can increase smoking.

The risks of banning access to FDA-authorized products

A ban on all flavored tobacco products would forbid adult smokers in Kansas City from

purchasing products authorized for sale by the Food and Drug Administration (FDA) as

“appropriate for the protection of public health.” These products include e-cigarettes, oral

nicotine products, and heated tobacco products, each of which has been subjected to intensive

review from scientists and experts at the FDA and authorized for sale because the public health

benefits of these products outweigh their potential risks, including risks to youth. These1

products are safer than combustible cigarettes and can help those smokers who have been

unable to quit through other means to achieve their health goals.

Furthermore, a growing literature demonstrates that banning safer alternatives to cigarettes,

such as flavored e-cigarettes, increases the sales of traditional cigarettes. Researchers from

three universities, including the University of Missouri, found that an additional 12 cigarettes

were sold for every e-cigarette pod that was not sold because of flavor bans. If cigarette sales

replace flavored alternatives to cigarettes, that would represent a negative trade-off for public

health.2

While prohibiting flavors other than tobacco may seem an attractive solution to the problem of

youth vaping, policymakers should recognize that, according to the 2024 National Youth
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Tobacco Survey (NYTS), youth vaping has fallen by almost 70 percent since 2019. These3

dramatic reductions in youth vaping were achieved without a national prohibition on flavored

tobacco products.

Case Study: San Francisco

In 2018, the city of San Francisco banned the sale of all flavored tobacco products, including

e-cigarettes with flavors other than tobacco. A study conducted by Yale University’s Abigail

Friedman found that after San Francisco’s flavored tobacco ban was enacted, youth in the area

were twice as likely to smoke compared to young people in similar jurisdictions that had not

enacted tobacco flavor bans. This ban did not reduce youth smoking.4

“While neither smoking cigarettes nor vaping nicotine are safe per se, the bulk of current

evidence indicates substantially greater harms from smoking, which is responsible for nearly

one in five adult deaths annually. Even if it is well-intentioned, a law that increases youth

smoking could pose a threat to public health,” said Friedman. A separate study published in5

Addictive Behavior Reports found the majority of young adult tobacco users continued using

flavored products, and the ban may have actually increased cigarette smoking.6

We urge the committee to consider the risks of an outright ban on all flavored tobacco

products. Preventing youth tobacco use should always be a public health priority, but it can be

achieved without the unintended consequences that can stem from prohibition.
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